“Down East” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from Thursday, December 9th, 2015

Location:  Goldsboro Housing Authority


11:30am
 In Attendance:

LaTasha McNair, Eastpointe
Gabriela Gonzalez, NC Works

Ruby Dublin, Community Member

Rebecca Staton, Family Endeavors

Kelly Jarman, Lenoir County Schools

Tiffany Lucky, WAGES

Zachary Branch, NC Works

Don “DJ” Coles, Jr., 4 Day Movement

Janice Sauls, Salvation Army

Kareem McDuffie, Explosive Achievers Incorporated (Phone)

Gloria McDuffie, Gloria McDuffie Incorporated (Phone)
1) Welcome and Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 11:38 am.
2) Introductions:  Introductions were made.
3) Review and Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were reviewed.  Gabriela motioned for approval, Tiffany second. The motion was carried.
4) Presentation-Agency Spotlight.    There was no presentation.
5) Review of Balance of State Steering Committee meeting.  Committee members reviewed the printed short summary from the December 1st BoS meeting.  
6) Down East Regional ESG Application:  LaTasha gave update on the current ESG application.  She explained the process and purpose of the ESG Application and Funding. She stated that the State ESG office has not yet made award announcements but it is expected soon. She reminded the group that the Down East Region submitted 1 Regional application and 3 Project applications. 
7) Down East Coordinated Assessment Update
a. Quarterly Outcome Report (due January 15th)

LaTasha explained what Coordinated Assessment is and encouraged all agencies to take an active part in it.   She also gave an update on our Quarterly report and expressed  the importance of us being ready to send our next report in January.  A question was asked what happens when a family with children needs to be housed if there is not a shelter serving family participating in the CA.  It was explained that in those cases we could refer the family to outside sources (out of county) if necessary. Don of 4 Day Movement is looking to be able to serve families in with emergency shelter in Wayne Co. 
b. 211 Directory Update
 LaTasha explained what the 211 directory is and reminded the group of the ability to use 211 as a resource with CA.  The group was also reminded of the deadline to compete updates in the directory as required by the BoS office by January 31, 2016.   She explained that this is an opportunity to add new information and/or update outdated info for area resources.   All committee members were asked to go through the document to confirm information on their specific agency was accurate.  Additionally slelcted members were asked and/or volunteer to oversee updates in specified counites.    Kareem McDuffie will work on Duplin County; Tiffany Lucky will work Wayne County; Kelly Jarman will work on Lenoir County.  LaTasha will reach out to Pamela Gonzalez at UCare for Sampson County.  All members and county lead s were asked to complete all updates by the next meeting, January 13th to allow time to notify the BoS office by January 31 about all updates made for the region.  
c. Outreach/Advertisement

LaTasha asked if we can think of different ways to outreach and educate our local communities about the CA.  We will discuss this in more detail at the next meeting ways to identify creative and effective means to make the professional as well as target population aware of the CA and it purpose so that homeless families and individuals can be best served. 

8) Point-in-Time Count
a. Short Video. The group watched a short video. Intro to PIT for the Balance of State CoC (short pre-recorded training).
b. PIT Lead.  LaTasha explained that we need to identify a PIT Lead and submit a name and contact information to the BoS office by  Friday, Dec. 11th. LaTasha asked if anyone would like to volunteer.  There was no interest.  Janice mentioned that Lt. Sherrie Stokes, did express interest with PIT. She suggested that LaTasha follow up with Lt. Stokes.  LaTasha will follow up with Lt. Sherry. Victor Kosinski  was also suggested as a potential lead.  Gabby will follow up with Victor.   
The National Point in Time Count (PITC) is Wednesday Jan. 27th, 2016.   We are expected to do a PITC in all our counties that we serve.  The group agreed that we should do both a street count and hold an event (as it was last year).    LaTasha explained that she reached out to some of the local colleges to help with the PITC. LaTasha did reach out to the Goldsboro Police Department and they are willing to assistance us with this process and they requested how many officers we may need to help with this process. LaTasha will ask for about 3 officer escort from 7-9 pm on Jan. 27th, 2016.  Volunteers are needed for the PIT and in Wayne County it will be at the Soup Kitchen as it was last year.   

9) Next Mobile Meeting   
The next Mobile meeting will be in March in Lenoir County.   We will discuss outreach during the January and February Meeting.  Kelly mentioned that the School Board office may be a possible option for a meeting space, but we will need to make the necessary contact to confirm. 
10) Regional Lead/Alternate   
We will have elections for the Regional Lead and Alternate positon in January’s meeting.  Positions are not required to change but they can be and must be reflected in the minutes either way.  

11) Agencies Update

Kelly Jarman announced that she will be retiring in February 2016.
12)  Adjournment
A motion was made by Gabriela and second by Ruby.  The meeting was  adjourned the  at 12.36 pm.
